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“GOD’S UNFAILING LOVE IS ONLY ONE STEP AWAY”
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Support Your
Chaplains
Because of generous 
supporters like you 
we’re able to care for 
our law enforcement 
family and community.

How you can give: 
- On Our Website 
- Venmo 
- By Check 
- Payroll Deductions
- Visit us at our 
Chaplain Office in the 
DEM Building

In life, it is very easy to find ourselves drifting away from God. Sometimes, 
without even realizing it, we can wind up far away from Him. Each small decision, 
each moment of distraction, can lead us a step further from the closeness we 
inherently desire with our Creator. Sometimes, it can feel as if we have wandered 
10,000 steps away, burdened by the weight of our mistakes, doubts, and fears. It 
can feel like we're so far away that there is no hope and no clear path back into 
His arms.

But here's the beautiful truth: no matter how far we feel we've strayed, it only 
takes one step to return to God. God’s grace is not measured by the distance 
we’ve walked away but by the sincerity of our desire to come back. In Luke 15:20, 
we see this clearly in the parable of the prodigal son. 

Luke 15:20 - “So he returned home to his father. And while he was still a 
long way off, his father saw him coming. Filled with love and compassion, 
he ran to his son, embraced him, and kissed him.

Despite his long journey away from home and his reckless living, the father saw 
him from a distance and ran to him, filled with compassion and ready to forgive 
and celebrate. 

This story is a powerful reminder that God is always waiting for us with open 
arms. His love is unconditional, His forgiveness boundless. All it takes is one 
step—one prayer, one moment of turning our hearts back towards Him—to be 
embraced by His mercy. From that, so much good can come. 

The story of John Newton is a real-life example of what it looks like to 
take that step toward God. John Newton was born in 1725 and lived a life 
far removed from faith and morality. As a young man, he was rebellious 
and lived recklessly. He joined the Royal Navy, but his disobedience led to 
harsh punishments and eventually desertion. Later, he became deeply 
involved in the slave trade, a profession that epitomized cruelty and 
inhumanity.
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Support the Chaplaincy 
with Payroll Deductions
Are you a Spokane County employee? Did you know 
you can support the chaplaincy and our mission to 
support our Deputies and community members 
automatically with payroll deductions? Learn more and 
sign-up online:

https://scsochaplains.org/payroll-deduction/

For many years, Newton's life was marked by sin and a growing distance from any sense of 
spirituality. He was, in every sense, thousands of steps away from God. His heart was hardened 
by the brutal world he inhabited, and he saw little reason to change.

However, in 1748, a powerful storm hit the ship Newton was on, threatening to sink it. As the 
waves crashed and death seemed imminent, Newton found himself uttering a desperate prayer 
for God's mercy. This moment was his single step back towards God. Miraculously, the ship 
and its crew survived the storm, and Newton was profoundly affected by this experience.

This turning point marked the beginning of Newton's spiritual journey. He abandoned the slave 
trade and began to study theology. Eventually, he became a prominent Christian minister and 
hymn writer. His most famous hymn, "Amazing Grace," reflects his deep gratitude for God's 
forgiveness and mercy. The lyrics, "I once was lost, but now am found; was blind, but now I 
see," capture the essence of his transformation.

Newton's life story is a powerful testament to the idea that no matter how far we have strayed, 
it takes only one sincere step to return to God. His life, once marred by sin and cruelty, was 
redeemed by God's grace, illustrating that it's never too late to turn back and embrace His 
unfailing love.  It just takes a single step.

John Newton’s transformation serves as a profound reminder of the boundless grace and 
mercy available to us, no matter how far we feel we've strayed from God's path.

When we feel lost or distant, we must remember that our Heavenly Father is a step away. We are never 
too far gone nor too lost. He is always ready to welcome us back, no matter how far we think we've 
gone. Taking that single step back to Him can transform our lives, filling us with His peace, love, and 
guidance.

Today, if you’re feeling far from God, don’t hesitate to take the crucial first step. Turn your heart to God 
and be confident in His unfailing love and grace.

- Chaplain Ryan Stemkoski



The Spokane County Sheriff Chaplaincy teamed up with Calvary 
Spokane to put on a Law Enforcement Appreciation Pizza Dinner. 
This was a fantastic event with more than 150 people in 
attendance including a number of active and retired law 
enforcement families.It was so much fun. We can’t wait for the 
next one.

Talk to a Chaplain
Whether you’re an officer, county employee, 
community member, or just need someone to 
talk to, our chaplain team is here for you.

- 24x7 Support Spiritual 
- Guidance & Referrals
- Pastoral Counseling 
- Conversation 
- Crisis Intervention 
- Weddings & Funerals

Supporter of the Month
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Previous Month’s
Action Report

18
Callouts

1128
Volunteer Hours

2
Ride-Alongs

10
Chaplains

Ernie W. Sadau of 
Dallas Texas

Ernie is a personal friend 
and supporter of the 
Spokane County Sheriff 
Chaplains - Thank you for 
your amazing donation and 
your ongoing support!

Law Enforcement Appreciation Pizza Dinner

Chaplain Jake Burkholder and Support Staff Renee Townsley 
teamed up with the Spokane Police Chaplaincy and many others 
to help put on the Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Project 
Candlelight Ceremony on May 6th. It was a great event and a 
great opportunity to honor those who have served our community.
Watch the full ceremony on YouTube. 

Candlelight Vigil

Our chaplain team attended and assisted with the 36th annual 
Law Enforcement Memorial Ceremony. Lead Chaplain Rob 
Kinnue opened the event with a powerful prayer which set the 
stage for a great event. This ceremony honors Washington State 
officers who died in the line of duty. Thankfully, it was also an 
opportunity to celebrate that no new names were added to the list 
in 2023. Watch the full ceremony on YouTube.

Law Enforcement Memorial Ceremony

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gwpw1YCZlYA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hgmfyCTb7io

